

## NAIRN WARD BUSINESS MEETING

### ACTION NOTE FROM THE MEETING HELD ON: Wednesday 5<sup>th</sup> June 2024 at 9.30am, in the Chamber, Nairn Court House and online via Teams.

**PRESENT:** Cllr. Laurie Fraser (LF), Cllr. Michael Green (MGG), Cllr. Barbara Jarvie (BJ), Cllr. Paul Oldham (PO), Mark Greig – Community Development Manager (MJG), Ali Garrow – NCG Project Officer (AG), Jessica Boughey – Community Support Officer (JB) and Lynne Staines - Business Support (LS).

**IN ATTENDANCE:** Gill MacLean - Nairn CAB, Alice Fogg – Highlands & Islands Climate Hub, Ross Bartlett – Road Safety Officer and Ralph Newlands – Amey Project Manager Highways

**APOLOGIES:** n/a

ITEM	SUBJECT	ACTION AGREED	LEAD
<b>1.0</b>	<b>Matters Arising</b>		
1.1	Approval of 10.04.24 action note	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>◦ No amendments raised.</li> </ul>	
<b>2.0</b>	<b>Ward Business</b>		
2.1	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>◦ Community Centre Finances - update</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>◦ Members noted the discussions with MJG.</li> <li>◦ A report will be prepared for the next Nairnshire Committee.</li> </ul>	
2.2	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>◦ Central beach erosion – update</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>◦ Proposals will go to the August Nairnshire Committee.</li> </ul> <p><b>Action</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>◦ MJG to circulate the draft proposals to Members.</li> </ul>	<b>MJG</b>
2.3	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>◦ NNCP</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>◦ Next meeting Wednesday 12<sup>th</sup> June at 2pm.</li> </ul> <p><b>Action</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>◦ MJG to feedback Members views.</li> </ul>	<b>MJG</b>
<b>3.0</b>	<b>Nairn Common Good</b>		
3.1	General Update	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>◦ Members noted the general updates from AG.</li> </ul> <p><b>Action</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>◦ The next NCG engagement group meeting to be scheduled for Thursday 1<sup>st</sup> August.</li> </ul>	<b>AG</b>
3.2	Nairn Highland Games	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>◦ Members noted the update from AG/MJG.</li> </ul> <p><b>Action</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>◦ Review meeting to be held after the event for feedback and forward planning for the 2025 event.</li> </ul>	<b>MJG/AG /LS</b>
<b>4.0</b>	<b>Funding Applications</b>		

4.1	Ward Discretionary Budget 24/25	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>◦ Members noted the balance.</li> <li>◦ No pending applications.</li> </ul>	
<b>5.0</b>	<b>AOCB</b>		
5.1	◦ New Bins (PO)	<b>Action</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>◦ PO to liaise with the Waste Team.</li> </ul>	<b>PO</b>
	◦ Marine Road yellow lines	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>◦ MGG has been advised that these works will be carried out soon.</li> </ul>	
	◦ Vaccination Letter (MGG)	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>◦ Response has been received to the initial letter.</li> </ul> <b>Action</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>◦ MGG to respond to this, requesting further details on the information that has been given.</li> </ul>	<b>MGG</b>
	◦ Access Panel Beach ramp	<b>Action</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>◦ MJG to circulate the proposals for moving the ramp entrance, once received.</li> </ul>	<b>MJG</b>
<b>7.0</b>	<b>Next meeting</b>	Wednesday 28 <sup>th</sup> August 2024 – Core & SSBM	

<b>9.30am – Gill MacLean (GM) – Nairn CAB</b>	
<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>◦ Members noted the information presented by GM.</li> </ul> <b>Action</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>◦ MJG to liaise with Mick Haymer regarding the overgrown weeds in the small garden areas.</li> </ul>	

<b>9.45am – Alice Fogg (AF) – H&amp;I Climate Hub</b>	
<b>Action</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>◦ MGG to forward the Nairn Allotments Society contact to AF.</li> <li>◦ AF to send LS the presentation, for circulation to Members.</li> <li>◦ JB to liaise with AF.</li> </ul>	

<b>10.00am – Ross Bartlett (RB) – 20mph zones</b>	
<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>◦ Members noted the information from the presentation.</li> <li>◦ Members views are the A939 from the Railway bridge junction to Riverpark should be a 20mph. A cumulative effect of different factors should support the speed being reduced.</li> </ul> <b>Action</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>◦ RB to keep Members updated on the proposals.</li> </ul>	

**10.15am - Ralph Newlands (RN) – Amey update / Auldearn Junction**

**Action**

- RN to look into the following matters raised by Members:
  - dropped pavement at the Rosebank Primary gates.
  - “Welcome to Nairn” sign is still squint.
  - restricting access to the grass area, off the mini roundabout on King Street.
  - Auldearn East junction